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This consultation seeks views on the draft guidance on the use of parenting orders and contracts by Local Authorities and Registered Social Landlords in respect of anti-social behaviour.
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	1
	Executive Summary

	1.1
	Parenting contracts and orders are already available in a wide variety of circumstances.  The Police and Justice Act 2006 extends powers in the Anti-social Behaviour Act 2003 to Local Authorities and to Registered Social Landlords to enter into parenting contracts and apply for parenting orders on the grounds of anti-social behaviour by a child or young person, subject to conditions set out in the legislation.  This guidance covers these amendments.

The extension of powers to enter into parenting contracts and apply for parenting orders will be an additional tool to tackle anti-social behaviour for Registered Social Landlords and Local Authorities.  Evidence shows that poor parenting increases the risks of involvement in anti-social and offending behaviour.  

Supporting parents to learn effective parenting skills through the use of parenting programmes will help improve outcomes for children and families at risk of involvement in anti-social behaviour.  As such, frontline staff such as housing officers, anti-social behaviour and community teams should make use of the new powers to apply for parenting orders or enter into parenting contracts.

	2
	Background and Context

	2.1
	Often those who work in community safety, anti-social behaviour teams or housing management will be the first to pick up on concerns about anti-social behaviour.  Therefore these new powers have been given to this group of practitioners in order to give them a wider range of tools and powers to tackle anti-social behaviour.  The powers also enable practitioners to offer support and guidance to parents and families involved in anti-social behaviour to help them to change their behaviour. 

	3
	The Proposals

	3.1
	Please see the Draft Statutory Guidance document on the DCSF e-consultation website (www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultations).

	4
	How To Respond

	4.1
	Consultation responses can be completed online at  www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultations, by emailing  PCPO.Consultation@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk or by downloading a response form which should be completed and sent to:

Claire O'Reilly
Department for Children, Schools and Families
7th Floor, Caxton House
Tothill Street
London SW1H 9NA

	5
	Additional Copies

	5.1
	Additional copies of the consultation documents and response form are available electronically and can be downloaded from the DCSF e-consultation website at www.dcsf.gov.uk/consultations.

	6
	Plans for making results public

	6.1
	The results of the consultation and the Department's response will be published on the DCSF e-consultation website in Spring 2008.


